

January 26, 2017 at 7:00 at Overflow Ministries meeting began for the 2017 SHAG members. We had 13 attendees: Joe Rivers, Carolyn Mathews, Fred Conrad, Charles Smith, Mae Rivers, Janie and Donald Baskin, Roy Hall, Larry Edwards, Jessica Walker, new members John Roger Mente, Joann Snyder, Michael Barbre and Joe lead meeting

- * discussion of turning part of old Frost land into a community vegetable garden, Bryan said he has someone that can get all we need, we just have to have the ground, Mike said they should not be a problem we have to have it for our personal use, we cannot sell any of it
 - * discussion on voting for new officers for 2017, it was voted in October to have yearly voting
- * Roy brought up the question of 1 acre of garden and 2 large areas for wild flowers, where are the kids going to play
 - * we have 3 new attendees and we all introduced ourselves
 - * Joe wants to do a membership drive so we can grow and have more help to do future projects
- * when the weather breaks Joe and kids will start cleanups; the area behind strip mall and the fence area by townhouses has been cleaned up; we will do the church as volenteer because church helps us
- * discussed the LaRosa's fund raiser and some other fund raisers, doing some raffles, discussed the flee market when the weather breaks (1st week in April?); Red's raffle (Kroger red seats)
 - discussed the subdivision road conditions, need to go to Township meetings
- * one of the new attendees discussed the condition of the out of state owner and the responsibilities of the home owners to maintain property
- * Joe tried to stress we need to attend the township meetings to get more results in our neighborhood to have results
- * nominations for officers President-Joe and Bryan, Vice-Joe and Brysn, Secretary-Carolyn, Treasurer-Fred, Event Coordinator-Jessica
 - * \$30 in monthly donations collected